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EARLY YEARS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (EYAC) Meeting

Friday March 10, 2017 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
North York Civic Centre – Council Chambers, 5100 Yonge St.
NOTES
Members: Jill Oakes, Pam McArthur, Donna Spreitzer., Sandy Edmonds, Trustee Storey, Kim Rogers, Patricia Chorney Rubin, Anabela Ferreira, Nancy Hendy, Therese Damasco, Patrina Stathopoulos,  Lisa Tjernstrom, Susan Kawa
TDSB Staff:  Colleen Russell-Rawlins, Ruth Sischy, Liz Hoang, Louise Humphreys, Sheryl Barton, Nadejda Lekosky, 
Sheryl Robinson Petrazzini
Regrets: Trustee Smith, Trustee Stiles, Pat Gracey, Rashida Wall, Nathalie Gruzalc, Irene Sheridan, Stephanie Nickle,
Guests:  Colleen Costa, Monica Gentile, Joel Lopata, Jane Mercer
	
	Item
	Discussion
	Recommendation/

Motion

	1.
	Call to  Order/
Confirmation of Quorum
	Quorum confirmed
	

	2.
	Approval of Agenda


	The Agenda was approved as written.

Moved Sandy Edmonds
Seconded Donna Spreitzer 
	

	3.
	Approval of Notes

13 January 2017
	The Notes were accepted as written.

Moved Sandy Edmonds
Seconded Jill Oakes
	

	4.
	Declarations of possible conflict of interests
	Moving forward this item will be part of each Advisory Committee Agenda.
Michelle Munroe will be invited to the May meeting to speak to this.
	Michelle Munroe to be invited to May 12, 2017 Meeting

	5.
	Co-Chairs’ Report


	EYAC continues to recruit members.  There is currently no representative from the North.

Co-chairs summarized possible future agenda items for discussion:
1. Staffing – where to find the people to provide the care in light of split shirts, an aging workforce and staff turnover
2. Communication – child care to school and school to child care – keeping each other informed (calendar items / mandated items/meetings to catch up)

3. Access – need for additional subsidies

There was a discussion of the nature of jobs in the child care sector especially with BASPs.
Precarious work is one of the challenges facing operators in expansion of BASPs.
A recommendation was made to create an EYAC Staffing Strategy Workgroup.
Members: Trustee Story, Patricia Chorney Rubin, plus either of the EYAC Chairs.  An offer of support was made by Jane Mercer.
Members will collect data that can inform the development of a Strategy to address Staffing challenges and bring the items forward to the next EYAC Meeting.
· Developing a quality Early Years Workforce creating conditions for good and respectful employment.

· What elements are common across the sector?

· Integrating Board Staff and Child Care Staff

· Rate of pay and benefits as factors over split shifts
· Large percentage of employees set to retire

· Addressing the issue of split shifts, scheduling challenges
Patricia serves on a Workforce Committee of TCFN.  She will bring forward work happening across the sector to the May meeting.


	Pam - Will work with TDSB staff to develop a survey to go out before the May meeting



	6.
	TDSB Staff Updates

Colleen Russell-Rawlins


	Two opportunities for EYAC members to serve as part of the larger TDSB Community.
Enhancing Equity Task Force

All CACs have been invited to recruit 4 representatives (one for each Learning Centre) to be part of a community based Enhancing Equity Taskforce.  An overview was provided of this committee’s focus and work.
Interested names will be forwarded to Daniel Conforti in the Associate Director’s Office.
No volunteers
FDK B&A Program Review Ad Hoc Committee- Trustee Story’s Motion
Members were asked to let Colleen know if they would be interested or would like to nominate someone for the Ad Hoc Committee.  Written input would be welcomed if full commitment is not possible. 
Patricia Chourney Rubin
There will be different ways to provide insight. The survey link will be shared.

	

	7.


	Full Day Kindergarten and Before- and After- School Program Review – Trustee Story’s Motion

Dr. Joel Lopata - Consultant
	Trustee Story’s motion around a FDK and B&A Program Review went to the Program and School Services Committee (PSSC) then to Board and was passed. 
As per the Motion a letter was submitted to the Minister re the need for a phased-in implementation of Before and After Programs.
Dr. Lopata was selected as the consultant to conduct research under the terms of this motion.
Dr. Lopata presented his research approach to EYAC and outline methods for soliciting input from stakeholders.

	

	8.
	Facilities Workgroup - Report Back


	Sandy Edmonds provided an update from the Facilities Workgroup meeting.  Steve Shaw, System Facilities Officer and Leonard Abe, Project Supervisor were in attendance.
The Workgroups 3 key areas of focus, communication, security and maintenance were discussed with communication taking precedence.
Notes from this meeting were shared and are included with this Meeting’s Notes.
A request was made for this group to address air conditioning.

The next Facilities Workgroup Meeting will most likely be held in April.
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	9.
	Best Practices Shared  Space Workgroup -Report Back
	Lisa Tjernstrom and Patrina Stathopoulos provide an update.

The Best Practices Shared Space Workgroup met on February 27th.
Meeting discussion included:
· Capacity building – supporting relationships, deeper understanding of regulations and requirements, raising awareness
· Raising profile via a principal webpage

· Developing a brochure for Principals’ Web page with Child Care information accessible for principals 

· Seamless day – raise awareness of benefits of Child Care in schools 

· Recommendation that Child Care Centres to  be part of any principal to principal transition

The next Best Practices-Shared Space Meeting is scheduled for April 12th.

	

	10.
	Other Business


	Ruth Sischy requested an opportunity to provide a PFLC update around the transition to OEYCFC’s and input to EDI research.
Susan Kawa– Asked that members be aware of TDSB SEAC’s survey and to please provide input.  Susan would be happy to take back items.
Colleen Costa – Encouraged members to order supplies through TDSB Distribution Centre. There will be a link to the DC on the Child Care Operators’ portal.

	PFLC transition to OEYCFC’s  to be included on May 12 Agenda

	11.
	Adjournment

	The meeting was adjourned at 11:58 

Moved Donna Spreitzer
Seconded Susan Kawa 
	

	
	Next Meeting
	EYAC Annual General Meeting

May 12, 2017

10:00 a.m.

North York Council Chambers, 5100 Yonge St. 
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